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Principal’s Report 

Dear Families,  

This week sees the HSC Examinations commence 

for 2021. Due to the unusual circumstances that 

affected schools earlier this year, for the first time, 

the HSC is starting over a month later than normal. 

Our students are joining 65 000 students across 

NSW who are starting their examinations with the 

first English paper today. I know that our students 

are well prepared and have had lots of opportunity 

to revise over the last month,  in preparation for the exams. The 

examinations are being held in the School Hall, so we are requesting that 

students stay away from the hall when examinations are being held and 

that our community support our students by keeping noise to a minimum 

near our hall. 

As part of our procedures to keep students safer from COVID 19, schools 

have been directed to move to a “cohort model”. This means we are 

required to plan to minimize the mixing of students during school hours. To 

achieve this, we are making changes to the way before school, recess, lunch 

and afternoon breaks are organised. Each class group will be assigned an 

area of the playground to eat in and play in. I anticipate this will be a short-

term measure, but I ask for your support and understanding in 

implementing this change. It means that fewer students and families will 

need to isolate if a case of COVID 19 should come into the school. I want to 

thank our families and friends for the support you have shown as we have 

implemented the DoE COVID measures in 2020 / 2021. With the HSC 

examinations currently being held in the school, it is important to be 

vigilant in keeping our school free from infection. This will ensure our 

students can complete the HSC without disruption and additional stresses. 

 

 



 

 

 

CANTEEN ROSTER: 
 

Friday 12 November — Erin Bell & Tracey Chalmers 

As we head towards the end of the year the restrictions that schools are 

required to operate under, continue to change. Schools have been advised 

that they can plan for events such as graduation dinners, farewell 

assemblies and presentation days, within strict guidelines. We are planning 

our normal end of year events, operating under the DoE guidelines. While 

we are optimistic that all of our normal end or year events will take place, 

we also have to understand that they may have to be cancelled at short 

notice in the event of a COVID infection in our community. We appreciate 

your patience and support with these matters. 

Finally, I can announce that Mrs Carrie Studholme has been successful in 

being appointed as the Assistant Principal Curriculum and Learning at 

Narrandera Public School for 2022. This is exciting news for Mrs Studholme 

and we wish her every success in her new role.  

We’d also like to congratulate Mr Andrew Denham on his appointment to 

the TAS role at Bellingen High School. While he will be missed around Ariah 

Park, we wish Mr Denham all the best in his new adventure. 

Peter Craft  

Relieving Principal 

9 November 2021 
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School News 
Expressions of Interest – Science Assistant 

Ariah Park Central School are currently seeking expressions of interest for 

a Science Assistant, one day per week beginning in 2022. A science 

background is preferred, but not essential. Duties may include: 

 Provide technical assistance in the operation of the science 

laboratory under the supervision of a teacher, including where 

some discretion and judgment is involved.  

 Assist in evaluating and selecting equipment and supplies. 

 Provide guidance to students in the use of laboratory equipment. 

 Produce, display, and publicise materials using computer 

applications and other equipment.  

 Preparation of materials and resources for science lessons in 

accordance with relevant safety protocols, including disposal of 

materials, as directed by the teacher.  

 Testing of experiments and demonstrating experiments under the 

guidance and supervision of a teacher. 

For more information, please contact Alicia Leiper on 69741105. 
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School News 
Breakfast Club at APCS 

At Ariah Park Central School we are extremely lucky to have both the 

Salvation Army and Woolworths support us to provide breakfast club to 

all students each week. We would like to take this opportunity to say a 

huge thank you for your continued support.  

Miss James 



 6 

 

School News 

Reminder to please enrol online ASAP 
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School News 
Thunderstorm Induced Asthma 

Please remember to pack your child’s asthma medication in their bags 
everyday. 
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School News 
Primary News 

Primary News 

Another week has flown by with lots of learning happening in Primary. 

Kindergarten were busy learning to write procedures in writing time.  

Year 1 have been learning to write persuasive letters. They are beginning 

to understand the power of words and how they help to change people’s 

opinion.  

Year 2 have been busy measuring mass. 

 While Year 3/4 have been looking at key features of China including 

landscapes, climate, vegetation, and animals. Year 3/4 have then been 

exploring the comparison with Australia.  

Year 5/6 loved playing Bin Ball during PE and learning different cultural 

designs in Art.  

During playground duty last week, some of the students were telling me 

some funny jokes that they knew. Please see below.  

Mrs Anderson 

What did one plate say to the 

other plate?  

Dinner is on me mate!  

Told by Abbee Eccles  

 

Why did the banana go to the 

doctor? 

He wasn’t peeling well. 

Told by Ivy Leiper. 
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School News 
COVID intensive learning support program 

Earlier this year we, along with other schools across NSW, received 

funding to help improve educational outcomes for students whose 

learning had been impacted by the pandemic.  

The funding was used to employ additional educators who we were able 

to provide more support to students from Year 1 to Year 10 in the areas of 

literacy and numeracy.  Students received more one on one support as 

well as targeted small group tuition. 

We are excited to be able to provide this support for our students and will 

continue to do so during 2022. 

Mrs Frater and Mrs Anderson 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

We are planning for the Year 6 Graduation to be held at the town hall on 

Thursday 9th December. More details to come. Dress code smart casual. 

Mrs Anderson 

 

Rusty visits 

Each week on a Tuesday Rusty comes to visit each of the Primary classes. 

Students love having Rusty and Brigette in their classroom for extra 

support and to listen to them read. We are very lucky to have Salvation 

Army provide this service to us each term. All the students get so excited 

when Rusty arrives each week and wish he was here every day! 

Miss James 
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School News 

Year 3/4 

Year 3/4 have been working hard learning new multiplication skills. 

Students have been investigating a range of strategies to solve 

multiplication problems. These include the doubling and halving strategy 

and splitting a number using place value to multiply. We have some very 

enthusiastic students who love to take on the role of a teacher and 

instruct a multiplication problem to the class! 

Miss Pearsall 

Intensive Swimming 

Intensive Swimming will take place in Week 9 and 10 from 29th November

– 10th December 2021. Students will undertake a series of 10 lessons. 

Testing day will be on Friday 26th November 2021 (Week 8). Students need 

to ensure they bring their swimmers on this day. 

Students in Kindergarten to Year 6 will participate in Intensive Swimming. 

Year 5/6 students who have completed the program in previous years will 

not participate in the lessons. Mrs Anderson will contact you if your child 

in Year 5/6 will participate in lessons. 

Students need to bring the following: 

 Swimmers 

 Rash shirt or t-shirt (compulsory) 

 No goggles 

 Towel 

Mrs Anderson 
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School News 
Secondary News 
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School News 
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School News 
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School News 
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School News 
P&C News 

Meeting 

Monthly meeting will be held this Tuesday at the school library at 8pm. 

For those who are not double vaccinated, or cannot make it into the 
meeting, the Zoom details are as follows: 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://nsweducation.zoom.us/j/64042534424?
pwd=UHowK29peGh4dnF2TnovTGZNNHpidz09 

Meeting ID: 640 4253 4424 

Passcode: 1234 

 



Community News 
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Welcome to 2021/22 Swim Season 
The first week of swim club will be starƟng with training  on   

Monday 8th & Tuesday 9th November at 4pm. 

Our first race night will be Thursday 11th November at 6pm. 

 

Try before you buy! 

All new families can try swim club for 3 weeks before 

fees  are due, so come down & give it a go 

 

Due to Covid we will not be holding our  

swimming carnival in December.  

We will be having a Swim‐A‐Thon & Games aŌernoon 

 at the pool on Australia Day (26th Jan 2022).  

Keep an eye out for more details to come! 

 

Any enquires please give one of our commiƩee a call 

Kristen Davey ‐President  0428 783 846 

Amanda Donoghue ‐Treasurer 0418 815 626 

Amie Fairman ‐Secretary. 0457258602 



Community News 
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Community News 
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Ariah Park Swimming Pool 
 

The Ariah Park Swimming Pool opens on Monday 8th November. 
Our hosts this season will again be Alice French & April Frater. 

Come along & enjoy our local oasis. 
 

The hours during School Term are 3.30pm to 6pm weekdays 
 & 2pm to 7pm on weekends. During the January holidays the 

hours are 10am-12pm Monday– Saturday;  
3pm- 8pm Monday– Sunday. 

 Hours are subject to weather & at the discretion of the caretaker. 
 

Memberships for this season are: 
Family $175 
Single $105 

Pens/Student $75 
 

Daily Admissions are: 
Adult - $4 

Child 5+ - $2.50 
Child 18mth-5 - $1 
Non Swimmer- $1 
Family Pass- $13 

 
 

Children under 10 must not enter the pool unless they are  
supervised by an adult. 

 
As the pool comes under the Temora Shire council, it is required 

that ALL patrons over 16 must be fully vaccinated to use this 
facility.  This will be checked by our hosts, please be kind and 
patient remembering this is a legal requirement and not the 

decision of the staff. 



Community News 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: peter.craft@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Peter Craft 

Mobile: 0456 964 387 (Peter) 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

Week 
6B 

Nov 8 Nov 9 Nov 10 Nov 11 Nov 12 

SRC Meeting HSC Exams   
Commence 

  Canteen Open 

     

Week 
7A 

Nov 15 Nov 16 Nov 17 Nov 18 Nov 19 

    Canteen Open 

    Year 7 Transition 
Day 


